Baulkham Hills Shire Council

Submission to the 

Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts Reference Committee

“Role of Libraries in the Online Environment”

Public Libraries such as the Baulkham Hills Shire Library Service are facing increasing community demand to provide ‘traditional’ Library services such as books, magazines, storytimes etc as well as access for all sections of the community to online and digital based services. The types of services in demand include:

· Access to up-to-date electronic reference resources.

· Internet access to a range of services such as the Library’s online public access catalogue (OPAC) and the Library’s website (accessed 8539 times between March and June 2002).

· Facilities available within the Library to allow access to email, web sites etc.

· Computer usage by Baulkham Hills Shire Library customers for July 2002 was 1388 hours.

· A yearly comparison of hours booked on public access computers at Baulkham Hills Shire Libraries shows an almost 300% increase.

1999 – 2000

6,886

2000 – 2001

17,728

· Access to unique local materials, of significant heritage value, available online

· Training and guidance in the use of online and digital services

Public Libraries provide an ideal environment to meet these demands as they do so in a natural, non-threatening environment; they are the ‘hubs’ of many communities and have the staff skilled and trained in the delivery of information. However currently there is minimal recognition, support and assistance for this vital role Public Libraries are providing within communities, particularly from Federal and State levels of government and the corporate sector. The funds available to local government to provide a range of online and digitised services are insufficient to meet demand. It is critical the opportunity is seized to utilise Public Libraries as a key contributor to the nation’s ability to compete globally and provide its citizens with on-going life-long learning opportunities, which are more and more based in the online environment.

The following recommendations are made for consideration by the Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts Reference Committee.

1. Actively increase recognition of the role Public Libraries are and could provide in the future, in providing communities with access to a range of services and skills in the online environment, which ultimately improve the quality of life.

2. Develop nationally funded programs supported by relevant marketing strategies, which would allow libraries to meet demand particularly in regards to:

· Public education and training programmes concerning the use of online products and services

· Provision of internet enabled computers in Public Libraries, particularly addressing bandwith issues.

3. Provide funds specific to local government to ensure unique local history collections can be preserved and available online to improve access throughout the community.

